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Dear Chair Bronson and Supervisors:

Desert Watch

Drylands Institute We understand that you will be evaluating the allocation of funds for the purchase of 13 acres of
Empire Fagan Coalition right of way across State Trust Land at the base of the soon-to-be-built wildlife bridge across Oracle

nd Cultural

Environment

Road at your February 18, 2014 meeting. This is a letter of support for the allocation of these
general funds for this purpose.

Environmental L

Friends of Cabeza Priet:

As you know, the Coalition for Sonoran Desert Protection has been involved with every aspect of the
planned wildlife crossings across Oracle Road, with construction now scheduled to start sometime
this year. We appreciate Pima County’s continued commitment to this project and we are very
thankful to have you as a partner in the protection of the Sonoran Desert’s wildlife linkages.

The purchase of permanent right of way across State Trust Land at the base of the Oracle Road
wildlife bridge is critical to ensuring that this wildlife bridge is functional and attractive for wildlife to
move across. These 13 acres of land will provide a valuable buffer to nearby development and
increase the amount of intact Sonoran Desert habitat directly adjacent to the wildlife bridge. Given
the overall investment of $11.2 million by the RTA into the two wildlife crossings along Oracle Road,
we believe this is a wise use of Pima County funding.

e It is also our understanding that Pima County is currently negotiating the sale of a piece of Pima

; County property directly south of the wildlife bridge. If this sale is completed, a portion of the funds
from the sale are proposed to be returned to the general fund to reimburse the county for the cost
of the State Trust Land right-of-way. The remainder of the funds will be allocated for future
purchase of open space.

However, since the Arizona State Land Department has scheduled the auction of the State Trust
Land right of way for March 11, 2014, the County needs to act now to purchase this valuable open
space.

Thank you for considering our comments on this potential purchase by the County. If you have any
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
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Carolyn Campbell
Executive Director




